
January 3,2006 

By Electronic and First Class Mail 

Rosalie Rusinko, Esq. 
Senior Attorney 
New York State Department of 

Environmental Conservation 
Division of Environmental Enforcement 
200 White Plains Road 
Tarrytown, NY 10591-5805 

Re: Pall Corporation - 30 Sea CliffAvenue Site, Glen Cove, NY 
Meeting Request 

Dear Ms. Rusinko: 

This is to request a meeting with the Department the week of January 30,2006 to discuss the 
results of Pall Corporation's recent groundwater monitoring at the 30 Sea Cliff Avenue site in 
Glen Cove, New York (the "Site"). Pall Corporation representatives, Mary Ann Bartlett and 
Farsad Fotouhi, Daniel Smith of Apex Environmental, and I are available to meet January 30, 
February 2 or February 3 either in Tarrytown or Albany, at your convenience. 

You will recall that in June and July 2004 Pall raised serious concerns about groundwater 
contamination flowing from the Photocircuits site onto the Pall Site into shallow and 
intermediate groundwater. The Department asserted at that time that the hydraulic controls at the 
Photocircuits' site were adequate to prevent the flow of contaminated groundwater onto the Pall 
Site. It hrther indicated that if future data were to show otherwise, the Department would 
review its earlier conclusions regarding Photocircuits' controls. 

Pall is in the process of preparing a Remedial Action Work Plan for OU-1 at the Site. Pall's 
most recent monitoring data confirm that the migration of contaminated groundwater from the 
Photocircuits site continues to occur. The data also confirm the presence of an artesian 
groundwater effect in the OU 1 off-site area (e.g., MW-1GC - MW-2GC clusters) that has 
moved contamination fiom the deep groundwater zone to the shallow and intermediate 
groundwater zones. 
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. Before we finalize the draft Work Plan, we would like to meet with the Department to discuss 
this data and remedial action objectives for the Site in light of the ongoing migration of 
contamination onto the Site. In addition to the Department's project managers for the Pall and 
Photocircuits sites, Pall requests Chittibabu Vasudevan to attend the meeting. We also request 
the Department to arrange for one of its hydrogeologists to attend the meeting. 

Thank you for your time and consideration of this request. 

Sincerely, 

B O T ,  SCHOENECK & KING, PLLC 

virgin& C. Robbins 

cc: Guy Bobersky, P.E. 
Mr. Dale A. Desnoyers 
Jeffrey Dyber, P.E. 
Joseph Jones, P.E. 
Mr. Gary Litwin 

J 
Mr. Peter A. Scully 
Chittibabu Vasudevan, Ph.D., P.E. 
Mary Ann S. Bartlett, Esq. 
Mr. Farsad Fotouhi 
Daniel J. Smith, P.E. 


